MEDIA RELEASE

Feds Bulldoze Landcare into Funding Hole

Landcare Groups are being shut down by the sudden withdrawal of funding by the Federal Government. 

Under the Federal Government’s new, top-down funding arrangement called ‘Caring for our Country’ Landcare Groups now have to compete for funding with Government Agencies. Many Landcare Groups are finding that they are no longer funded through the Catchment Management Authorities.

Landcare is Australia’s largest volunteer organisation made up of networks of community groups. It has evolved over the last decade into a unique partnership between local communities and the many levels of Government Agencies who tend to take a short-term approach to environmental restoration and management. Landcare takes a long-term view.

Most of the Landcare Networks employ one or more paid Co-ordinators. These positions are no longer funded leaving these vulnerable, voluntary organisations with a reduced ability to deliver, manage or monitor their projects.

Dr Simon Pockley who chairs the Southern Otway Landcare Network (SOLN) has written to Minister for Agriculture, Tony Bourke, to draw his attention to the hole in the Caring for our Country funding arrangements. Pockley said, “it’s taken us a decade to build an efficient, cost-effective, delivery infrastructure to enable our Network of 4 Landcare Groups to deliver, manage and monitor projects such as restoration of river systems, pest plant and animal control, wildlife corridors as well as education programs. We employ 4 co-ordinators, run a seed bank, nursery, technical library, vehicle and a drop-in office - all is now at risk.”

Pockley has sought the assistance of the Shadow Minister for Climate Change, Environment and Water, Greg Hunt, and has also been approaching businesses for support. The Presidents of the Groups that make up the Southern Otway Landcare Network have been developing an innovative model for delivering green jobs and training in the Otways. 

Denise Hooke, who is President of the Otway Barahm Catchment Landcare Gourp said, “SOLN demonstrates what can be achieved when an empowered community builds effective partnerships and takes a long-term approach to restoring and protecting our environment.”

Pockley who also Co-Chairs, Otway Ranges Climate Action (ORCA) said, “the short-termism of the Rudd Government demonstrates that it doesn't understand that environmental restoration is a long-term process. For example, we need 20 months before seed with the right provenance can be nurtured usefully into a re-vegetation project. Dedicated people with local knowledge are needed to tailor any project to local conditions and local priorities. If SOLN shuts down, it will have a severe impact on the Otway region and make our community far less resilient to economic and environmental changes.”

He went on to say, “these restoration projects are not just locally important but are of national and global significance because they are at the front-line of Climate Change Action. They make us a more connected community - connected to our environment and connected to each other.”
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